
 
 

 
  

 
    

 

 

 
 

 

Newsletter – 

August 2021 
 
Finals 2021 was such a success! Congratulations to all the winners and many 
thanks to all who participated and made it such a great event! 
 
See this issue of Dally Times for all results and pictures. Results can also be 
found on our website and facebook page. Don’t forget to contact Cowgirl at 
Heart Photography for all your Finals photos! 
 
From a draw partnered team winning the #2.0 roping, a sister team winning 
the All Girl roping and Garrett Baldwin heading and heeling his way to a truck 
victory, we had such a wonderful time at OTRA Finals 2021! 
 
This year at Finals, it was amazing to see the unending dedication and 
support of family and friends. In May of this year, Rustin Baldwin died 
tragically in an automobile accident. Garrett and Rustin were brothers, friends 
and roping partners. Garrett and his family and friends bravely decided to 
“Rope for Rustin” and continue their tradition of attending OTRA Finals.  A true 
inspiration to all of us, all of the Baldwin family stood strong. Through the 
sorrow that will never go away, through remembering and honoring Rustin by 
doing what he loved to do, through persevering with prayer and strength from 
God, the Baldwin family and friends are a true testament of love, strength and 
courage. #ropeforrustin 
 
All our best to all of you, 
Tim & Whitney McCright 

       Original Team Roping, Inc 


